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Dear Hans

You wrote to ask about anti-gay violence. Well you have come to the right place for we have suffered more than our fair share here in Northern Ireland. A young gay man was horribly murdered in a park in Belfast last month and a fourteen year old boy was one of the three charged with his killing.

However the solution to the problem, if one there be,  is not easy. We all suffer from male violence against homosexuals (and lesbians). One thing those that hate, hate most is the supposed betrayal of the male gender (i.e. perceived effeminacy or weakness) by gay men. This view is not helped by the over-feminisation of the power structures that is particularly noticeable here and which leaves young under-educated men with little or no purpose in life. Gay men fill some of those spaces with sex but young straight males do not have the numerous opportunities for getting rid of surplus energy that way. Obviously the collapse of the social discipline previously brought about by religion has its effect also. It remains unreplaced in many quarters. 

We in NIGRA have tried to move the police away from arresting gays to convicting those who attack us, and we have had some success though not in the area of prevention. That means pressing for heavy sentences as a deterrent, and getting people who are a threat to our lives taken off the streets for as long as possible to reduce the length of that threat. The problem is that many bleeding heart types are trying to get them out of jail just after they are sentenced.

We also have an unremarked problem of gay-on-gay violence, with two gay men convicted in the last two months of murdering their boyfriends. Both killings were alcohol-fuelled which is another reality we need to face.

So how do you get through to such young people in particular? Good role models help but I feel those older values of work and technical skills need more respect, and oddly, coming from me, less emphasis should be put on rights and a lot more on responsibilities and especially the consequences of actions, which the young rarely recognise. One minor blow to the head can leave someone disabled for life, if they live.

